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Agenda Item 7 Information Papers 
Accommodation of SATVOICE by San Francisco RADIO
Presented by the Federal Aviation Administration
SUMMARY

As was briefed on February 8, 2018, at the Performance Based Aviation Rulemaking Committee Communication Working Group (PARC CWG) in Austin, Texas, the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) has completed an evaluation of SATVOICE performance in light of a “SATVOICE Tiger Team” report documenting Actual Communication Performance (ACP).  Recent upgrades to aeronautical radio station infrastructure, taken with performance compliant with Required Communication Performance (RCP) 400, have led the FAA to pursue changes to policy. New proposed policy will put SATVOICE on equal footing with High Frequency (HF) radio, in terms of methods of communicating with Oakland Air Traffic Control Center via San Francisco RADIO.
1.
INTRODUCTION

1.1
In April, 2017, the FAA updated guidance in the United States Aeronautical Information Publication regarding use of SATVOICE.
1.2

After evaluating SATVOICE performance with New York and San Francisco RADIO, the FAA is proposing new policy which will accommodate SATVOICE for communicating with ATC via New York and San Francisco RADIO. This new policy is planned to be published in an upcoming edition of the US AIP.
2.
DISCUSSION

2.1
Current FAA policy supports use of SATVOICE for communicating with ATC via New York and San Francisco RADIO, but only “when unable to communicate on HF.” SATVOICE communication directly with ATC is limited to “distress and urgency situations” only.
2.2
A US airline with extensive operations in the West Atlantic (New York West Oceanic Control Area) requested more accommodating use of SATVOICE to hedge against failures of HF radios.  That operator offered to assist with data collection on SATVOICE performance.

2.3
The resulting data, when taken with data collected by the PARC CWG “SATVOICE Tiger Team,” shows that the relevant performance standard, Required Communication Performance (RCP) 400, can be supported (ICAO Doc 9869 refers). Accordingly, the FAA is pursuing policy changes to allow use of SATVOICE on equal footing with HF.

2.4
The FAA does not currently plan to require ATC flight plan filing of the RCP 400 SATVOICE code, “P3.”

2.5
The FAA proposes changes to current AIP guidance per the text at Attachment 1.

3.
ACTION BY THE MEETING

3.1
The meeting is invited to note the information provided.
